To the President of the National Assembly of the 
Republic of Armenia Hovik Abrahamyan
Mister Abrahamyan,

As you know, thousands of members of the civil initiative “Against compulsory pension payments” have applied to the RA MPs for expressing their disagreement on several provisions and the compulsory component of the RA law “On Accumulative Pension System”. They represented their arguments and suggested to eliminate the compulsory component of the pension system reforms or postpone its execution for a year.  But the special sitting called for that purpose on November 15 was not held because of the baseless boycott of the NA political majority (the Republican Party of Armenia and Rule of Law Party).  
Our organization condemns the behavior of those parties and recommends them to respect Human rights and fundamental freedoms, guaranteed by the RA Constitution and international agreements. You are not allowed to boycott your own people, you are to take into account their opinion and suggestions. Eventually, the people are the bearers of the power. 
Boycotting special sittings of the RA National Assembly will not succeed, moreover, social riots will deepen, from which NA political majority parties and the RA Government will not be able to avoid.  
I’m sure, that the negative consequences of introducing this system are obvious and predictable. The compulsory introduction of this system will cause serious negative consequences among wider masses of the society, it will cause several serious problems, which will lead the people to poverty, and social riots will be inevitable.  It’s worth mentioning that the introduction of this anti-social system is combined with unprecedented increase of gas, electricity, education fee prices. Can you imagine what is the population going to experience in the coming year? 
It’s rather interesting that most of the parties of the NA political majority are not interested in the problem of such social resonance, which is not only anti-social, but anti-constitutional as well.  
For some obscure reason the parties of the NA political majority together with the RA Government contribute to social strikes in the country. 
I think that the representatives of the parties of the NA political majority should act as initiators and  take into account the opinion and suggestions of the wider masses of the population and urgently organize hearings and call a special sitting and make a decision in citizens’ favor. 
According to the above mentioned I suggest you to adhere to the power granted to you by Article 18 of the Code of the National Assembly of the Republic of Armenia and call parliamentary hearings on this issue and provide the participation of the interested society and the representatives of the mentioned civil initiative and human rights organizations and in the result of the hearings call a special meeting. 
Waiting for your positive response. 
Levon Nersisyan
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Executive Director
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